
 

 Newsletter 
Term 1 Week 7 - 20 March 2025 

Please note Key Dates are now at the end of the newsletter (before Community Notices). 

Tēnā koutou Families 
A huge thank you to those of you who have already paid the Annual Family 
donation. As mentioned last week, this really makes a difference and lets us 
offer a well resourced and interesting curriculum, as well as maintaining 
our site.    
We also appreciate the swimming payments so far. Receiving enough to 
cover swimming tuition will help us plan for future swimming programmes. 
It signals to us the value of swimming instruction, something we’d really like 
to continue.  
We’ve just concluded our ERO visit, with the reviewers now writing up their 
findings for a report that will be available in a few weeks. We are feeling very 
proud of their observations of our special place and all it has to offer! One 
gem from a reviewer was her comment that she would be very happy to 
send her children here! Congratulations to our staff, including our kaiako 
who bring our curriculum to life and know your tamariki so well.  
I hope you enjoy the ROCKET Carnival this evening - the weather is forecast 
to be clear so hopefully this comes true and we can be outside and not 
revert to our wet weather plan!  
 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Raewyn Watson 
The Tumuaki 
 
 
 
This Friday 21 March is Little Heart Day.  
Every week 12 families are told that their child has a heart condition, and every 
week Heart Kids NZ is there to support them.  

Little Heart Day is Heart Kids NZ's national annual fundraising campaign 
where kind-hearted Kiwis come together to raise money and help support the 



thousands of children and whānau impacted by childhood heart conditions in 
Aotearoa, including some at Ngaio School. 

Please encourage your children to wear red and bring a gold coin if 
they’re able.  

You can find out more here - there are lots of other ways to contribute, including 
by filling Leo’s or Evan’s virtual buckets.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KIDNEY KIDS NZ  
Thank you for your generous donations to support this important fundraiser.  We 
raised an amazing $257.50. 

 
 
REMINDER - donations to cover the cost of 
swimming lessons in 2025 have now been 
requested.  

 

https://littleheartday.org.nz/


Our swimming pool is a valuable asset that continues to cost a substantial 
amount of money to keep running for the benefit of our school community. 
Although the impact on our budget is substantial, we believe in the importance 
of learning to swim at a young age and would like to be able to keep the pool 
going long term if possible. 

Swimming lessons are an additional cost, run by Easyswim Swim School. We 
have been informed by Easyswim that the cost for swimming instruction in 2025 
is $46 per student. (8 lessons @ $5.75). 

We have loaded the swimming donation onto Kindo for your convenience, 
however you will note this amount is $47.36 to cover the $2.95% Kindo fee and 
appreciate you donating this extra amount if you can. Alternatively, you are 
welcome to pay $46 by internet banking, or by Eftpos in the school office.  

If you are making your payment by internet banking into the school bank 
account 

Please use your child’s name and SWIMMING when making payment into the 
school account 12-3140-0210759-00 and use the code 0209. Alternatively, 
Eftpos is available in the office. 

 

MOVIN’ MARCH 
It’s been fantastic seeing all the completed WOW Passports going into the Movin’ 
March box in the school office. So many students have been walking or wheeling to 
or from school, well done all of you!   
 

All completed cards go in the draw to win one of 5 x Micro Scooters and helmets 
(you don’t have to complete your whole card to go in the draw!).   
 

If your family lives too far away, why not park a short distance away from the 
school gate and walk or wheel the rest of the way?  

 
 

 
The Wellington City Council has sent us this timely reminder about 
parking safely near schools. We’ve had lots of complaints lately 
about poor driving and parking, especially around Colways St.  
 
Please take care, use the crossing and please, no u-turns.  



 
 

**SUBWAY MULGRAVE STREET**   
A reminder about Subway’s School Lunch Programme for Ngaio School 
which is available every Thursday during the school year   
Please remember that online orders need to be placed by 9am Thursday 
for same-day delivery.   
Payments can only be made via Credit Card. 
**Instructions:**   



1. Go to www.subwayexpress.co.nz   
2. Select > School Lunch Programme   
3. Log in (or register if you're using Subway Express for the first time)   
4. Select > Ngaio School   
5. Fill out the fields for Student name and class   
6. Now, choose your Sub: Select Sandwich size, Bread type, Cheese options, 
Salad options, and any special requests (like cookies or drink options)   
7. Confirm your order   
8. Complete your payment details and place the order   

For the rest of the term when you make an order one lucky 
student will be picked at random and win a $15 Subway Gift 
card.   

Did you also know that every time you order Subway the school receives a 
small rebate that comes back for the school to use? 

 
 

PTA NEWS 
We certainly hope you have enjoyed the Rocket Carnival this evening! It takes 
so many people from Ngaio School staff, teachers, PTA members, volunteers, 
students and amazing local businesses to make these events a success. We 
will thank everyone in the next newsletter, and include the total funds raised 
from the event, which will go toward the much needed playground upgrade.  
 
Calling all bakers ! 
We require a handful of volunteers to support 
our Staff Appreciation Morning Tea, a 
celebration for our staff & teachers held once a 
term, falling on Wednesday 2 April 2025. 
 
Please email pta@ngaio.school.nz if you are 
available to provide baking for this event. 
If you would like to be added to our official 
“regular bakers” list, let us know also.  
 
 
 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.subwayexpress.co.nz&d=DwQF-g&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Up_LP6W8Juf3qFvfZdjI80DRXLV_CGkN6rcVVO0QgS0&m=XyAaru3zThPIUKWl79_dW8IEcBNyK09HFiDSy_ZO4mp2H79-aDgetomXWrOT68mE&s=mP2OgB438QIltDUdjyD5ACiHU7JDNMNm_BNs6DmV9bQ&e=
mailto:pta@ngaio.school.nz


 
Ngaio School Hoodies & T Shirts on sale now 
We are thrilled to bring back the Ngaio School Hoodies & T Shirts. There are 
samples at the  school office if you want to test out sizing. You can buy these 
directly from the supplier by using the links or QR code in the images. You can 
even add a name to the back! 
Orders close 5.00pm 11 April 2024 (last day of term). 

 
 
SAUSAGE SIZZLE & ICE BLOCKS 
We will be having our Term 1  Sausage Sizzle on Friday 4th April  - Why? 
Because the kids love it!  
Vegetarian sausages and lemonade popsicles are available too. Save yourself 
making a school lunch, and place your orders via mykindo by 5pm Sunday the 
30th of March.  Sorry but late orders cannot be accepted. 
 
HELP NEEDED! We are seeking some volunteers to help with the sausages 
and sizzling - we need two people to cook the Sausages 11-12.30pm and 6 
people to help to deliver orders to classrooms between 12- 1.30pm. 
 



KEY DATES                                         LINK: School Community Calendar   

Thursday 20 March,5 – 7:00pm ROCKET CARNIVAL 

Friday 21 March, 9- 10am Kākāpō Hui - Hosted by Room 1 & 3 

Friday 21 March Little Heart Day  

Mon 24 March, 10am - 12.30pm Tūī Yr 4/5 Triathlon 

Friday 28 March, 9 - 10am Tūī Hui - hosted by Rm 20 (Hayden) in Rm 24 

Friday 28 March Northern Zone Football - Alex Moore Park 

Monday 31 March Teacher Only Day  (MoE allocated)  
SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 1 April Yr 5&6 Northern Zone Football 

Tuesday 1 April Registrations Close for Great Kiwi Comp Y5&6 

Wednesday 2 April PTA staff appreciation morning tea 

Thursday 3 April,  2.15 - 3pm Open afternoon 

Friday 4 April, 9- 10am Kākāpō Hui - Hosted by Rooms 5 & 8 

Mon 7 - Fri 11 April Pedal Ready Dates Y5 EOTC Week 

Tues 8 April - Fri 11 April Year 6 at Forest Lakes Camp 

Friday 11 April, 3:00pm Term 1 Ends 

Monday 28 April, 9:00am Term 2 Begins 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 
 
 

https://www.ngaio.school.nz/news-events/event-calendar/


 
We are excited to announce we are hosting another Wellington 
Phoenix Experience camp in Wellington at Fraser Park during the 
April School holidays. This camp will take place on the 17th & 18th of 
April between 9am and 3pm and is targeted for children born 
between 2011 – 2016. 
 
Our Experience Camps provide a unique opportunity for us to 

engage with young football enthusiasts from diverse communities across New Zealand. 
It serves as a platform for local talents to interact with Wellington Phoenix Staff, offering 
from a glimpse into the life of New Zealand’s sole professional football academy. 
Moreover, it marks the initial step in our talent identification process. Promising players 
identified during these camps may be invited to join a Discovery Camp later in the year. 
Additionally, we will be conducting coaching and parent workshops aimed at fostering 
growth within football communities and bridging the gap between grassroots and 
academy-level football. 
 
For further information including how to register please visit: 
https://wellingtonphoenixacademy.com/experience-camps/ 
  
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__wellingtonphoenixacademy.com_experience-2Dcamps_&d=DwMF-g&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Up_LP6W8Juf3qFvfZdjI80DRXLV_CGkN6rcVVO0QgS0&m=XCwPGxfPdUuaXp5DKzaqu5AynydbTVrJTmgdThXpyBbBHEzf7a8kMVIRgCWX7Z94&s=XdVquiafuU0_D1belqOtLoPZ44WGyxCoqiVcIK22StI&e=
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